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Please be advised there are a number of golf tournaments over the summer. Check your region in this newsletter to determine if there is a golf tournament in your area. Also our Annual General Meeting in Toronto will be held at the Fraternal Order of the Eagles Club, 17 Elm St.  See below for details.
Annual General Meeting
Arrangements for the 20th Annual General Meeting of the Allstream Pensioners' Association are as follows:

Time: 12:00 Noon                                                                                                  Draft Agenda
Date:  Wednesday, June 9, 2010   




1.0  -Call to Order


 

Location:  Fraternal Order of  the Eagles Club


2.0  -Approval of Draft Agenda
                                        

                 17 Elm Street, Toronto                                  

3.0 - Minutes of 2009 Meeting     



                                                                                                   

4.0  -Presentation of Reports

The principal item of business at this meeting will be   

4.1  - President's Report

the election  of five Directors to serve on the Board for           

4.2  - Membership Report

the next two years.  Four of the five Directors who               
              4.3  - Auditor's Report

were elected for two-year terms at the last AGM ,                       
5.0  -Election of Directors

(Wayne Boyle, Vic Johnson, Bruce Fulcher, Earl Kettle)           
6.0  -Appointment of Auditor

will continue in office for the coming year..                                             7.0  -Other Business

Directors whose terms of office expire this year are:                                8.0  -Adjournment


Bob Clarke, Norm Czepiela, Len Ferguson, Norm Hobbs,                      9.0  -Luncheon and Social Hour

John Thomas.

Bob Clarke, Norm Czepiela, Len Ferguson, Norm Hobbs and John Thomas have indicated they will stand for office in the coming term.

Effective March 31, 2010 Bob Harrison retired as Treasurer of the Association. We thank Bob for his long and faithful service. He is a founding member of  this Association, in fact the last founding member who was still active on the executive. With his wealth of experience we did not want to lose him. In discussion on this subject, Bob indicated he would be agreeable to continue on the executive in a less work intensive role. To enable this Director Andy Kruk has graciously agreed to step aside to make a vacancy for Bob.

Andy will continue as a director until the June 9th  Annual General Meeting, at which point he will resign. Bob’s name will be placed on the ballot for a one year term.  
Regular members of the Association have the right to attend and vote at the Annual General Meeting.

If you do not plan to attend this meeting you may nominate another person to vote on your behalf.

Directors and Officers of the Corporation will be in attendance at the meeting. Members may assign their voting rights to one of the persons listed on the attached Form of Proxy OR to another person by indicating one of the persons listed or entering the name of another person in the space provided and returning the form to the Association in the enclosed envelope.

Non Members are invited to attend this meeting. Non members attending would not be able to vote, of course, but we believe you would find the meeting informative, most enjoyable, and we would be very pleased to see you. This would be an opportunity to socialize with many of your former co-workers, and get a first hand view of what the Association is all about.

Please note the  location for the Annual General Meeting this year.  It will be held on June 9, 2010 at the Fraternal Order of the Eagles Club, 17 Elm Street, Toronto. The club is just west of Yonge Street, two short blocks north of the Dundas subway station. The entrance is at street level, with no steps, a feature that will be appreciated by many of our members.
President’s Message

Is this a great country or what? As I write this Alberta and the Prairies are digging out from a blizzard, Ontario and Quebec are basking in temperatures in the high ‘teens low twenties. Only the two coastal provinces seem normal; that is soaking wet.

I found that winter was easier to take this year with one’s attention diverted by the Winter Olympics. Thank you Vancouver and BC for a fabulous show, I don’t think any of the stodgy old cities in the Eastern part of the country could have pulled it off so well.

Our Pension Plan is doing considerably well in relation to other plans and the TSX. This newsletter will be in your hands before your committee meets with MTS in May. It is at that meeting that your reps for the contributory and non-contributory plans will

receive and discuss the figures for 2009. We will have a report at the annual general meeting in June and publish it in the next newsletter.

On the Benefits programs there are some far-reaching developments in Ontario which may well extend to other provinces. The Ontario Government provides, at nominal or no cost, drugs to seniors, those in long term care facilities and to those on assistance. The greater part of that assistance is for generic drugs, the price of which is regulated at 50% of the price of the name brands. The cost to Ontario and other provinces is in the billions of dollars each year. The Ontario government proposes to attack this cost in two ways:-

First, the regulated cost of the drugs will now be 25% of the brand name price. This decrease will take effect immediately for drugs covered by the Ontario Drug Plan and will be phased in over the next three years for drugs purchased in person or through private Drug Plans such as ours.

Second, the Ontario Government is ordering an immediate halt to the 750 million dollar “professional allowance” that the drug manufacturers pay the pharmacy outlets. The Ontario government refers to this allowance as a “kickback” which increases the cost.

Canadians already pay 50% to 75% more for drugs than our counterparts in the USA and Britain according to government figures. While plans vary province to province it is expected that other jurisdictions will follow Ontario’s lead.

The pharmacists are opposing these measures, of course, arguing that the allowance permits them to offer services such as free consultations, advice, renewals by telephone with the doctor and delivery. The pharmacists state that without the income that the allowance provides they will be compelled to increase dispensing fees, cut staff and hours, forego some of the free services and even close some outlets.

When I meet with representatives of Great West Life May 19, I will seek answers to what portion of our claims are for generic drugs and how much they might save from the price reduction. If that is a substantial amount we need to know if that saving will reflect in a premium reduction and/or coverage for any extra charges from the pharmacy industry.

In a related medical benefit matter it is noted that the Quebec Government, in their latest budget, propose a $25.00 charge for each visit to a doctor. Leaving aside for the moment that this is a self defeating move which will discourage patients seeking medical attention until a condition becomes chronic, I will seek a commitment from Great west Life that this new charge be covered by our plan.

Your committee will maintain a watching brief on these issues.

Have a great summer and we hope to see many of you at the AGM June 9/10

Norm Hobbs

President 

Meet our new Treasurer  -   Profile of Gerry McCaie

Upon graduating from High School in New Brunswick, I began my career with CNT, January 1965 as a Junior Clerk, in the General Manager’s office at 151 Front St. West, Toronto.
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After six months with the company, I was offered, and accepted, a position in the Comptroller’s office, working on various clerical jobs, money order transfers, billing, receivables and other general accounting functions. During this period  I enrolled in an accounting course, studying nights and weekends.  In 1987 I successfully completed the course and received my diploma from Centennial College. The following year, I was promoted to Billing Supervisor, and  in subsequent years to Customer Accounting Supervisor , thence to Financial Analyst, the position from which I retired, 

Additionally, in the 1990’s I spent 8 years on the Board of Directors of the Canatel Credit Union. In 2007, having completed 43 years of service with the company, I decided to retire. My first two years of retirement have been busy and very enjoyable.
I am fortunate to be married to Marcella, and I enjoy now being able to spend more time with her than was possible during my working years. We have two daughters and four grandchildren.  One of my  more pleasant duties is  delivering the kids to school and bring them home again at the conclusion of their school day. Among my more pleasurable pursuits are gardening, fixing and renovating around the house.
For the past few years, I have returned to the love of my youth, playing music, and have joined a group of friends who are musicians. We perform at different venues, Senior Home Residences, Fundraisers, etc. This past February we staged our 2nd annual fundraiser – to raise money to combat female cancer. I am also a member of the “Pineridge Bluegrass Folklore Society. It has all been great fun!

Marcella is also originally from New Brunswick. We continue to take our annual trip there, in the summer, to visit families and friends. We also like to take a trip south to U.S. or visit a Caribbean island in the fall.

Regions

Maritime
We have had an above normal warm winter and as some of our members are getting ready for the fishing season, I would like to remind everyone that plans are being made for our annual meeting in Truro in October. Please mark the first Tuesday of October (October 5, 2010) as the tentative date. I would like to see as many as possible there. I will be getting in touch with as many members as possible in September to ascertain how many will be attending.

I wish everyone a good and a safe summer.

RWG

Quebec

ANNUAL REMINDER 2010
I would like to take this opportunity to remind you of the dates for our semi-annual dinners and our annual Christmas dinner.
 
Dinner:
WEDNESDAY May 19th and Wednesday September 15th 2010, at 12 Noon 
Restaurant Vichy 
7205 Newman Blvd.
Lasalle, Quebec.
 
Christmas Dinner: Wednesday December 15th 2010 12:00 Noon
Restaurant Zara,

1760 Blvd. des Laurentides 

Laval, Quebec 

Please remember to bring your own wine or beer at RESTAURANT ZARA.

QUEBEC REGIONAL ANNUAL MEETING
The Quebec Regional Meeting will be held on Wednesday October 13th 2010 1:30 pm 
3050 Rosemount Blvd,
Montreal, Quebec
.
If you wish to contact me, my telephone number is 514-365-8479, or email  nicholas_brongel@yahoo.ca
Nicholas Brongel

Montreal Golf

The Montreal area golf tournament will take place on June 15, 2010 at : MOUNTAIN ACRES/COMFORT INN  TREMBLANT.  For complete details see page 12 of this newsletter 
Lucien Fortin Telephone 450 686 8280


Serge Giroux Telephone 450 434 1395

Email   fortin.lucien@videotron.ca



Email  giroux5@videotron.ca
Ottawa

The Spring luncheon was well attended with 24 participants.  The next luncheon will  be held Thursday June 24th 2010 at Robbies 12 noon. If you wish to attend, but have not made a commitment, please phone Norm Czepiela at 819 428 4202 or email czepiela@xittel.ca. We hope to see old friends prior to the summer season.




GBP  Norm

Ontario

Ontario Regional Christmas Meeting December 9, 2009 – Fraternal Order of Eagles Club

Meeting called to order at 12;05  p.m. 40 members in attendance. Smaller number than normal due to inclement weather. Heavy wet snow and rain, thoroughly miserable conditions for travelling.

Chairman Bob Clarke thanked  those in attendance for braving the difficult weather and welcomed them to the meeting with Christmas greetings.
Regrets from Association President Norm Hobbs who was unable to attend this meeting due to pressing family matters requiring his presence.

Vice President Norm Czepiela delivered the health and benefits report in Norm Hobbs absence. Essentially the plan is stable and no changes are contemplated at this time.  The EHC plan is running close to 2008 – 2009 year patterns. Overall message to our pensioners, since we bear the total cost, is to use the plan prudently. If we guard our health and use the plan wisely, it will have an assured future.

Director Bruce Fulcher reported on the upcoming Pensioners Golf Tournament in 2010. Bruce is considering a change in venue. A move to the Mayfield Golf Course is under consideration. 

It is a smaller course, with a restaurant. There would be no restriction on the number of golf carts available. Bruce feels the smaller club would present a more intimate atmosphere than the larger course we have used the last few years. Anticipated cost is slightly more than at the former course, and will probably be in the $45 to $50 range. Meal cost will be additional. Bruce will not know more until next February or March, as the course is closed for the winter.

Regrets from company representative Dave Clement who was unable to appear at this meeting due to a previous commitment. Chairman Clarke advised the meeting that Dave had appeared at the directors meeting the previous day and had informed our executive that the company is doing ok.

Dave had also presented the Association with a generous contribution from Allstream, to assist us in our efforts.

Pension Reports

Contributory

As at the end of September 2009 the Contributory Pension  fund assets stood at $417 million. The markets appear to be headed in the right direction and there is every expectation this will continue. The plan is estimated to be 80% funded at this time. The plan is much healthier than many pension plans. We are likewise fortunate that the company managing our plan is responsible for making up any shortfall. MTSallstream is very strong and is well positioned financially.

Non Contributory

Wayne Boyle reported the Company is managing the Non Contributory Plan in a prudent manner.

Current assets are $91.2 million, up from $86.6 million on December 31, 2008. The fund is reflecting the effects of the recent upturn in the markets. Present funding stands at  75% .  It is in the Governments best interest to reduce pension fund deficits.   We may expect pension plan rule changes in the future to help accomplish this aim. 

MTSallstream has demonstrated that it stands firmly behind the pension plans.

Chairman Clarke next addressed a matter concerning the future of our pensioners’ association. Two critical jobs are held by members who are well advanced in years. The positions referred to are those of treasurer and newsletter editor. Incumbents Harrison and Ferguson intend to continue as long as they are able to do so. This could be a relatively long time, or a very short one. There is a pressing need to protect the two offices by arranging successors for both. We are looking for younger pensioners who would be willing to work cooperatively with the present officers, with the ultimate intention of replacing them.

No volunteers were forthcoming at the meeting, but those present were asked to take this matter under consideration. 

On the subject of communication and keeping in touch, of those present at the meeting 21 have Internet access. This is slightly more than 50% with Internet availability – very encouraging.

Chester Bernad noted he recently attended the funeral of a well known fellow Allstream pensioner in Toronto, to find he was one of only three pensioners in attendance.
Re getting together – A group of our pensioners meet periodically at a restaurant in Mississauga. It started as a means for the CP retirees, who came from Montreal to Toronto in the early 80’s, to get together. Originally intended for retirees only, it  has since grown to include spouses. This has been going on for fourteen years. The longevity of this event stands as a testimonial to its popularity, and as a possible guide to establishing similar functions elsewhere. 

There are over 100 missing members on our roles. A complete list of these people has been published in our newsletter. (Copies are available upon request.) The file has been compiled from newsletters returned by Canada Post as undeliverable. The chairman asked for cooperation from the membership in trying to locate these people.

Meeting adjourned 12:44 p.m.

The meeting was followed by a luncheon and social hour.

Ontario Golf

The annual Allstream Pensioners’ Golf Tournament will be held on Thursday, June 10, 2010 at Mayfield Golf Club, 12552 Torbram Rd., Caledon, ON Ph 905-843-1626. (North on Hwy 410 to Mayfield Road, East to Torbram, North to golf course).
 
Tee-off is a shotgun start at 10:00 am, so registration is at 9:00 am and all golfers on their carts by 9:45 am.
Price includes golf, cart, 'To The Tee' Lunch (choice of sandwich, Cookies, Fruit and Bottled Water). We'll also have a gift package. Dinner & prizes will be on location starting around 3:00 pm. The golf, cart and lunch will be $50.00. The apres golf food selection will consist of your favourite beverage and a choice of burger, sausage, hotdog, chicken breast, salads and condiments at a price to be negotiated. We have the course to ourselves, so let's fill it.
So all I need now is a firm headcount for golf and the meal. Please respond to me by May 24th at bafulcher@hotmail.com or call me at 519-321-9051 (cell) or 519-323-2099 (home). Space may be limited, so let me know ASAP.

Bruce Fulcher Toll Free 1-877-509-2099 Cell 519-321-9051 Home 519-323-2099

MTSallstream Toronto Area Golf Tournament

Big news for golfers in the GTA! Our 49th Employee Golf Tournament will take place on Sunday, September 12, 2009 at the Cardinal Golf Club, just west of Newmarket. This tournament is open to MTS Allstream Employees, Pensioners and Suppliers at all skill levels. Since plans for the tournament are still being formulated details are not available at this time.
For further information and registration please contact Ella West (e-mail ella.west@mtsallstream.com ) 416-345-2328. You are requested not to call Ella before June, as arrangements will not be complete until then.
Prairie

Well winter is over and it was a pretty mild on the Prairies for the most part.

Now, that our snow shovels have been put away our attention has turned to summer fun such as golf, gardening, fishing, etc.

The Prairie Region golf tournament is being planned at this moment.  A definite date and location has yet to be determined, but it will be sometime during the second half of August.

The reason for my indecision is that the heart and soul of our golf tournament, Robin Cowan, passed away this winter and has left me as the lone organizer of our annual event.  I would like to hear from the golfers in Winnipeg who are willing to devote a little bit of time to help me get this year’s golf tournament off the ground.  It doesn’t take a lot of effort, but we need someone to collect the fees, solicit some prizes and be available to bounce ideas off each other.

If you are interested in helping, please call me at 204-224-2958 or e-mail me at fperch@mts.net.

I would also like to remind some of our members who haven’t been able to get out to our meetings over the winter that we are now meeting at the St. James Legion 1755 Portage Avenue.  This location has proved to be a very popular place for us to meet, the people are friendly, the food is good and reasonably priced, so come on down.  We meet at noon on the third Wednesday of each month, except during July and August.

I have received a few queries from former Prairie Region people who will be coming to Manitoba during the summer and would like to meet up with some of their old friends.  If you are coming during July and August, please let me know when you will be in town and I will advise our members.  Maybe we could then arrange an informal meeting over coffee or maybe even a beer.  Remember, it’s Manitoba home coming this year, so all you former Manitobans drop in and say hello.

Fred Perchaluk

Prairie Region Chairman 

Alberta

A light Alberta Moment:

Four older, retired Catholics are bragging about the religious status of their children.

“My son is a priest,” says the first.  “When he walks into a room, everyone calls him ‘Father’”.

“My son is a bishop”, says the second.  “People call him ‘Your Grace’”.

“My son is the pope”, says the third.  “People call him ‘Your Eminence’”.

Because the fourth had been quiet, the others looked at him.  “I have a daughter who is tall, slim, blond and strikingly beautiful”, he says.  “Whenever she walks into a room, people stare and exclaim, ‘Oh my God!’”

The monthly get-togethers in Calgary at the Royal Canadian Legion, North Calgary Branch 264, 1910 – Kensington Road NW, started by the original CPT retirees, continue every third Thursday of the month.  Stop by and say, “Hi”.

Also, the bi-weekly, 9:00 AM, coffee klatches continue to be popular in Edmonton with people meeting at the Yellowhead Motor Inn, corner of 149th Street and Yellowhead Trail, every second Friday.  Give me a call if you want to know when the next one is.

The annual Edmonton CNT/CNCP smorgasbord luncheon will be held on Friday, May 28, 2010 at 11:00 AM at the Norwood Legion on 82 Street and 112 Avenue.  It’s a lot of fun and affords people an opportunity to catch up on things.  EVERYBODY IS WELCOME!  Shucks, we’ve even had some people from BC showing up – the perogies are that good!  For additional information please contact a stalwart supporter of this event for many years: Ann Stephen, 780-487-6409.

According to the news media, this past winter took its toll on wheelchair-bound seniors in both, Edmonton and Calgary, who lost their lives trying to cross busy city streets at intersections controlled by traffic lights.  Regardless of the season, it can’t be stressed enough the importance of activating the pedestrian crossing lights and waiting for them to take effect before attempting to navigate across the street.  Please remain vigilant and cautious while crossing streets and continue to think…SAFETY!
A little bit about the Alberta drug scene:

Albertans got a break this spring on the cost of some prescription drugs.  The pricing changes eased pressure on government-sponsored drug plans – saving taxpayers up to $100M a year, said Health and Wellness Minister Gene ‘the Zwoz’ Zwozdesky.

Effective April 1, the price of existing, generic drugs was reduced to 56% of the cost of comparable brand-name drugs – down from a previous 75% guideline.  Prices for brand-name drugs are set internationally and monitored federally.  What this means for those who pay their own drug costs, a decrease in costs.  For those that have private insurance, hopefully, no increase in premiums because of decreased insurance payouts. 

I would also ask those that have not already done so, to remember to send in your membership fees.  It’s only $10.00 per year and a lot of members are choosing to send in cheques for $20.00 or $30.00 so that they don’t have to be bothered doing it on an annual basis.  Remember, as an association, we’re only as good as the membership.

To obtain a copy of the ALBERTA SENIORS BENEFIT booklet, please call 1-800-642-3853.  The senior’s benefit year runs from July 1st of one year to June 30th of the next year.

A big “Thank You” to Peter Carless in Calgary for providing the address for Hank Ahonen.  

We’re still interested in finding Phil (P Q) Harrison who used to work and live in the Edson area.  If anybody has any information, please contact me either via phone or email.

Also, if you’re aware of any address, email or phone changes for any of our members or are aware of anyone who is interested in becoming an association member, please do not hesitate to contact me.

The annual General Meeting will be held during the first week of June, 2010 in Toronto.  If anybody has any questions or concerns, please let me know what they are so that they can be brought up at the meeting. 

Here’s looking forward to a fabulous, upcoming summer!

Casper Lewitski

Alberta Chairperson

(780)-922-3299

Email: casper@lewitski.com
Pacific

Once again we’ve managed to get through another cool and damp winter here on the West Coast. December brought an early snowfall with a bright and sunny Christmas and Boxing Day. The Olympic Games arrived in February, but unfortunately, the snow didn’t. We had  beautiful warm weather, which caused a bit of a disaster on the local mountains where snow had to be trucked in from over 100 miles away in order for the games to take place. It all turned out very well in the end with Canada winning a good share of the medals, and a good time was had by all.

March brought the worst windstorm ever, and April has dumped a pile of snow on the mountains (it should have been here in February), giving us rather cold temperatures. We envy the rest of Canada which seems to be basking in sunshine and warm weather, but the tulips, daffodils, cherry blossoms etc. all look terrific and spring like, so we really aren’t complaining.

Once again we’ve lost a fellow member – Hugh Sharkey, of Armstrong BC.

I know we keep mentioning this but it is important. I get calls asking for help in this regard. Members still tend to not keep these numbers handy.

-  Great West Life Medical Coverage – out of Province


Within Canada and U.S.A. – 1-800-527-0218 toll free


Mexico – 001-800-101-0061


United Kingdom – 0-800-252-074


Europe – ask for International Operator, then call collect to U.S.A. 410-453-6330

You must also have your Plan Number ready, ours is 157486 (Global Medical Assistance)

Also have ready your ID number (if you don’t remember it call the Allstream Pensioner Hotline at 1-800-276-7630

Note to Vancouver area pensioners – the Annual District Meeting will be held the first week in October, date to be confirmed in the next newsletter, due out in September.

I wish you all a very pleasant summer. Enjoy your retirement, hopefully in good health.

I remain

John Thomas







  In Memoriam

We have been notified the following pensioners have passed away:

Margaret Camus



    Gloucester, Ontario



              October 31, 2009

Violet Gooliaeff



    Surrey, British Columbia



November 4, 2009

Marcel Dorval



    Laval, Quebec





November  5, 2009

Stuart James Costello


    Montreal, Quebec




November 12, 2009
Ibolya Kaczer



    Willowdale, Ontario




November 13, 2009
Lothar Weise



    Vancouver, British Columbia



November 15, 2009


Simone Theriault



    Drummondville, Quebec



November 20, 2009


John Spears



    Toronto, Ontario




November 25, 2009

Alan Leach



    Newmarket, Ontario



              November 27, 2009 

Ted Paziuk



    Dauphin, Manitoba




November 27, 2009

Gilles Fellice



    Laval, Quebec




              November 28, 2009
William Meade



    St Fabien sur Mer, Quebec



November 30, 2009

Victorin Marchand



    Montreal, Quebec




December 8, 2009 
Florence Stevenson



    Bracebridge, Ontario




December 13,2009   


Theresa Desclouds



    Ottawa, Ontario


                             December 15, 2009
Bernard Scanlan



    Scarborough, Ontario




December  19, 2009
Patricia Chappell



   Keremeos, British Columbia



December  28, 2009
Georgia Kraynyk



   Richmond, British Columbia



January 2, 2010
 


John Gillis Wilson



    Winnipeg, Manitoba




January  5,  2010

Leonard Thomas Reihill


    Montreal, Quebec




January 10, 2010
Bruce McKinnon



    Riverview, New Brunswick



January 13, 2010
Gwyneth Davies



    Maple Ridge, British Columbia.



 January 14, 2010
Agnes Chestnut



    Truro, Nova Scotia



               January 23, 2010

Robin Cowan



    Winnipeg, Manitoba



               January 28,2010
George Hornshaw



    Winnipeg, Manitoba




 February 6, 2009


Leon Lambert



    Ottawa, Ontario



    
 February 13, 2010
Hugh Sharkey



    Armstrong, British Columbia



 February 18, 2010

Nick Poburan



    Edmonton, Alberta




 February 21, 2010
Alexander Robertson


    Unknown





 February 27, 2010
Ronald Chisholm



    Heatherton, Nova Scotia



 March 2, 2010

Werner Hartmaier



    Okotoks, Alberta




 March 3, 2010
 


Wilma Arychuk



    Edmonton, Alberta




 March 17, 2010

Jean Patenaude



    Greenfield Parc, Quebec


                March 20, 2010

George Seabury



    Toronto, Ontario



    
 March 22, 2010

Alexander Spanos



    Surrey, British Columbia


   
 March 28, 2010
Mary Betty Gilchrist


    Picton, Ontario





 April 8, 2010 
   




                                                                               In God’s Care

United Way Draw

Winner of the $50 Canadian Tire Gift certificate this year was Clarence Lounder of Grande Dique N.B. 
For those who were less fortunate our advice is “please try again”.

thePersonal Insurance 
You will notice an advertising flyer from thePersonal Insurance Company is included in this newsletter. Many Allstream staff members have chosen thePersonal as their insurer and are pleased with the rates, and service rendered. You will recall a similar advertising flyer was included in an earlier newsletter. Then, as now, thePersonal graced the Allstream Pensioners’ Association treasury with a $500 cheque.
Vignettes

In response to our request, in the previous  issue of this newsletter, for interesting career or human interest stories from our members, two responses were received. One from Gord  Smithson of  Kingston Ontario, reading as follows:

“I enjoyed reading your Telegraph story in the December 2009 Newsletter, and offer a little additional information to add regarding early telegrams.

During the 1980s I was gathering information relative to CN Telegraphs in Kingston, Ont., and was lucky to be shown an older telegram in possession of a local resident. I then made a duplicate of the telegram using my camera.

My copy remained stored away and while recently sorting through a box of loose photographs I came across it. Previously, I had tunnel-vision and only directed my interest to the contents of the telegram, however, while reading the telegram’s top line I noticed the word BLUE next to the word check number. The word BLUE caused me to look over this telegram more closely to figure what a colour name meant in regard to the top line.

It should be noted - This was a telegram sent to the Kingston Commercial Telegraph Office that was located downtown. In this time period c1930s, all telegraphic traffic was handled on a morse wire, and hand-typed by the receiving morse operator.”
(Develops “blue” was the classification designation for Day Letter Telegram. Because of space limitations we will not reproduce the copy of a telegram included by Gord as verification.)
Don Thomson of Burnaby BC also responded:
“The member input para in the latest news letter reminded me of an incident that happened to me while working as a CPT Msgr about the mid forties I was collecting Duebills for Telegrams foned in. When I went to this commercial premise I didn't notice when entering

that it was a one story bldg. Inside I asked for the person the bill was for. Someone pointed to the ceiling meaning that the party had died and gone to heaven. Being the innocent boy I was, I asked where the stairs were!”

Thanks to both Gord and Don. 

With our sizeable membership there are many similar stories to be told. May we have yours?  Address submissions to : 

        Len Ferguson     83 McGregor St.,     Stratford ON  N4Z 1G6   or by email     lenferg@rogers.com
Following 4 forms on pages 9 and 11 of this newsletter

1. Membership Renewal Form

2. Proxy Voting  Form

3. Change of Address Form

4. Membership Application Form

May we request you pay special attention to these forms, returning those which are applicable in the enclosed return envelope.

ALLSTREAM PENSIONERS’ ASSOCIATION

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Membership fees for the year July  1, 2010 to June 30, 2011 are due on July 1, 2010. The Board of Directors has set the annual

fee for all members of the Association, except surviving spouses, at $10. Surviving spouses of deceased members of the Association are not required to pay any annual membership fees.

To continue your membership in the Association for 2010 - 2011 would you please complete the information asked for below and forward this form together with a cheque or money order for the amount indicated above to Gerry McCaie, Treasurer of the Association, 351 Burrows Hall Blvd, Scarborough ON  M1B 1H6, using the enclosed return envelope. NOTE:  Cheques or money orders should be made payable to Allstream Pensioners Association.

 Note- We still have numbers of members who are in arrears with their dues. Your “paid up to date” appears on the address label of the envelope which contains this newsletter. If that date is not June 30, 2010 or later, then you are in arrears. Please complete the following form, enclosing $10 for each year that you are in arrears. (For example if the expiry date is June 30, 2009, you are one year in arrears, if the expiry date is June 30, 2008, you are two years in arrears). If you are in arrears please add  the amount you are in arrears to the current dues payment.  If your paid up date is 2011 or later, your dues are paid in advance, and no further payment is necessary until after the expiry date. 
FULL NAME: ______________________________________________________ AMOUNT ENCLOSED $_______________

STREET ADDRESS _____________________________________________________________ APARTMENT NO._________

CITY/TOWN____________________________________________________________ PROVINCE______________________

POSTAL CODE_____________________

(----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Mail this proxy to:        Gerry McCaie, Allstream Pensioners’ Association



             351 Burrows Hall Blvd.

 


Scarborough  ON    M1B 1H6   using the envelope enclosed in this newsletter.

Regular members of the Association have the right to attend and vote at the Annual General Meeting.

If you do not plan to attend this meeting you may nominate another person to vote on your behalf.

Directors and Officers of the Corporation will be in attendance at the meeting. Members may assign their voting rights to one of the persons listed on the attached Form of Proxy OR to another person by indicating one of the persons listed or entering the name of another person in the space provided and returning the form to the Association in the enclosed envelope.
ALLSTREAM PENSIONERS’ ASSOCIATION

FORM OF PROXY

(This assignment of proxy is valid only if signed by the member. Please note that this is not a ballot but the means for designating a person to vote on your behalf at the Annual General Meeting of the Allstream Pensioners’ Association.)

As member of the Allstream Pensioners’ Association, I hereby appoint (check one name only).

_______
      Wayne Boyle       (Director)       


_______   Vic Johnson    (Secretary/Director)

 
_______      Norm Czepiela     (Vice President/Director)

_______    Earl Kettle      (Director)


_______      Bob Clarke           (Director)

            

_______    Andy Kruk     (Director)


_______      Len Ferguson       (Director)


              _______    Bruce Fulcher  (Director)


_______
     Norm Hobbs      (President/Director)                                   ________   John Thomas   (Director)







OR    ______________________________________________________   (your choice)

To act on my behalf in respect of all matters which may come before the General Meeting of the Allstream Pensioners’ Association on  Wednesday June 9, 2010
_____________________________________________________               ______________________________________

(Signature of Member)                                                                                                                        (Date)

Change of Address – It would be very helpful if members, non-members and surviving spouses could advise us of postal or email address changes.  A considerable amount of time is spent trying to re-locate retirees when we do not have this information. Those with email please notify Sal Baguio at salvadorbaguio@rogers.com, or Len Ferguson at lenferg@rogers.com for either email or postal address changes. 

If you do not have email please use the following form for postal address changes. Remit the form to Sal Baguio at the address below. It is also important to note that Allstream should be advised of postal address changes.  This can be done toll free by calling the Allstream Retiree Helpline at 1-800-276-7630. Please note Government Privacy Regulations do not allow us to exchange this type of information with Allstream. It is therefore important that both Allstream and the Pensioners’ Association be notified of address changes. 

Mail to: Salvador Baguio
              53 Nettlecreek Cresc.
               Scarborough  ON  M1V 4L1
Name  -------------------------------------------------------------------------------   

Previous Address  --------------------------------------------------------------------------

New Address -------------------------------------------------------------------          Telephone Number ---------------

                      --------------------------------------------------------------------

                      ---------------------------------------------------------------------

Postal Code   ----------------------

(----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Membership Application Form – Non Members are invited to join the Association.

This newsletter is distributed to all Allstream pensioners and it seems that some Retirees have assumed this automatically makes them members of the Association, That is not the case. Normally, only those that pay their dues on an annual basis are members.

Non Members are easily identified by “N/A” which appears in the upper right hand corner of the address label on the outer envelope containing this newsletter.

Membership dues are $10 per year. You can become a member by simply filling out this form and returning it to Gerry McCaie, Allstream Pensioners Association, 351 Burrows Hall Blvd. Scarborough ON  M1B 1H6, using the return envelope included in this  newsletter. Please include a cheque or money order for $10  to cover your first year membership. Cheques or money orders should be made payable to Allstream Pensioners Association

FULL NAME: _________________________________________________________________________

STREET ADDRESS ____________________________________________________ APARTMENT NO._________

CITY/TOWN__________________________________PROVINCE_________________POSTAL  CODE____________

YEAR OF RETIREMENT_____________SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________________________________

E-MAIL ADDRESS______________________________________________________________________

LANGUAGE PREFERENCE (For Newsletter Mailing)          ENGLISH ______          FRENCH _____

Golf tournament 2010  of UNITEL / AT&T/ALLSTREAM  retirees

DATE :  JUNE 15 2010

WHERE :  MOUNTAIN ACRES/COMFORT INN  TREMBLANT                                                            

All prices below are for 1 person.

Package 1 :  $65.00  (golf with cart, dinner ) 

Package 2 :  $70.00  ( dinner , with hotel room double  occupancy)   or ( condo with 2 bedrooms

                                  Quadruple occupancy)) and continental breakfast

Package 3 :  $95.00  ( golf with cart , dinner hotel room (double occupancy )or condo2 bedrooms

                                   ( quadruple occupancy ) and continental breakfast

Package 4 :  $ 30.00  ( dinner only)

                    Dinner = cold buffet

IMPORTANT :   This year bring your own drinks . the reception will be held at the Tremblant

                             Hall  (same location as before) . If you want to stay one or more nights extra

                             Contact : Serge  . He can get you a better deal . 

Date to remember :

May 14 2010   : limit date for reservation

May 21 2010   : limit date for payment  ( no refund after this date)

We hope that we will see you all again.  

For more information  or questions call us :

Lucien Fortin : tel. 450-686-8280                Serge Giroux : 450 434-1395 

e-mail : fortin.lucien@videotron.ca               e-mail : giroux5@videotron.ca

P.S.  Please  make your cheque to the order of Serge Giroux and send it  at the following address.

Serge Giroux 

29 rue De Vaudreuil      

Blainville , Qc,

 J7C 4A1
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